From: Amy Johnson Ely
Sent:  3/3/2016 4:49:27 PM
To: Haley, Nikki

Cc:

Subject:  Thank you!

Dear Nikki Haley (R),
Thank you for your work on a compromise to the roads bill.

Reform to the infrastructure bank is a crucial part of the roads bill. Fixing the infrastructure bank
by folding it into the DOT was the right thing to do.

The amendment to give DOT veto power over the STIB selection process is an important step
forward. Please continue to support STIB reform and keep the infrastructure bank accountable
to the statewide planning process and the people of South Carolina.

Sincerely,

Amy Johnson Ely

141-F Pelham Drive, Suite 116
Columbia, SC 29209



